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DAT ES T O  REME MBE R 
 

April 2 – Drama Reading Group: “Jitney”,  7:00pm                   
April 4 – 6  AAUW State Convention 
April 10 – Y Knott Investment Group - 7:00pm 
April 17 – Ice Cream Social – 6:30pm -8:30pm 
April 21 – Book Review Group: “Suite Francaise” 2 :00om– 4:00pm 
April 24 – Discussion on Womenʼs Heart Health, 1:00pm – 2:00pm 
May 10 – Tamale Dinner   1:00pm – 4:00pm 

 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
  

Ice Cream Social 
April 17, 2008 
6:30 to 8:30 
Place:  TBA! 

 
 

 Enjoy your favorite ice cream treat and meet our 2008 Tech Trek  
 
campers.  Take this  wonderful opportunity to see your scholarship money  
 
at work.  This year we are sending 6 lucky young ladies to Mills  College  for 
 
 a week at Science Camp.  Our girls come from schools in Hayward,  
 
Castro Valley, San Lorenzo and San Leandro.   
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Remember the  
 
California AAUW 
 
convention is 
 
April 4 - 6 .  
 
All are welcome 
 
to attend to see  
 
AAUW women in 
 
 action.  
 

 
  
 AAUW California opposes both Proposition 74, the Teacher Tenure 
Initiative, 
 and Proposition 76, the School and State Funding Constitutional 
Amendment. 
 Both propositions were placed on the ballot through the initiative 
process at 
 the urging of Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger. 
  
 Proposition 74 
 This initiative would increase the length of time required for a teacher 
to 
 become a permanent employee from two complete school years to 
five (applying 
 to teachers whose probationary period commenced during or after the 
2003-2004 
 fiscal year).  School boards would also be authorized to dismiss a 
permanent 
 teaching employee who receives two consecutive unsatisfactory 
performance 
 evaluations. 
  
 Claiming „it is still virtually impossible‰ for unsatisfactorily performing 
 teachers to be dismissed, the Governor says, „Once California public 
school 
 teachers have completed just two years on the job, they are virtually 
 guaranteed a job for life.‰  This claim is untrue, as the California 
Education 
 Code already presents a long list of grounds to dismiss any teacher, 
including 
 „unsatisfactory performance.‰  Such a drastic change to tenure rules 
would 
 eliminate a district‚s authority to decide what constitutes 
„unsatisfactory 
 performance,‰ undermining local autonomy, and would make 
recruiting and 
 retaining quality teachers more difficult, especially in schools that are 
 already difficult to staff. 
  
 AAUW advocates measures that strengthen the profession of 
teaching.  VOTE NO 
 ON PROPOSITION 74. 
  
 Proposition 76 
 This initiative would change the state minimum school funding 
requirements of 
 the voter-approved Proposition 98, permitting suspension of minimum 
funding, 
 But terminating the repayment requirement and eliminating the 
authority to 
 reduce funding when state revenues decrease.  It limits state 
spending to the 
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President’s Message – Linda Slater  

 
  Hello Again.  Spring is here!  It‚s time for Ice Cream and 
Fun!  The six (6) Tech Trek girls are being chosen and will come to 
meet us all at the Ice Cream Social.  Details about this fun event 
are in this Shareline.  I hope to see everyone there to greet the 
girls and give them a big send-off.   
  
We will also be electing our new officers for PY 2008-09 at the Ice 
Cream Social so it’s doubly important for you to get out and show 
your support. 
  
Also in April, two (2) local Chabot College attendees will each be 
honored with a $2,500 scholarship to continue their education.  Our 
branch will get to meet them at the annual Installation Luncheon in 
June.  Date and place to be announced. 
  
Remember the California AAUW annual convention is April 4 - 6 in 
Rohnert Park.  All are welcome to see AAUW women in action.  
  
It’s been a busy season for me, so this message is short.  I want to 
say, get out and support our branch. I will be sending out copies 
through Yahoo Groups! of our fellow branch newsletters so if you 
are inclined you can participate in their events as well.  It’s all for a 
terrific cause!  Hope to see everyone soon.  Happy Spring! 
  
Linda Slater 
Branch President 
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DINING  FUNDRAISER     
     

 There will be no more dining fundraisers this year. Our last one had only six flyers 
turned in and we made only $22 - felt the idea had run its course for now. We may 
try something next year. 
 
 

WOMEN'S HEART HEALTH 
A discussion 

 
                         BAYWOOD COURT RETIREMENT COMMUNITY  
 

    21966  Delores St.   Castro Valley 
      Date: APRIL 24, 2008 

  Time: 1pm -2pm 
       Fascilitator: Pam Russo,RN  St. Rose Hospital 

  
It has been reported that heart disease is the number one killer of women in the 
United States.  Unfortunately, in many doctor's offices, heart disease in women 
often goes undiagnosed, as their symptoms do not mirror those seen in men.  
Pam Russowill lead a discussion, on recognizing the early signs of heart disease. 
  
Take this opportunity to participate in this discussion, and learn more about this 
silent killer. 
  
 

SLATE OF OFFICERS FOR 2008 - 2009 
 
 
President  - Linda Slater 
    President-elect - OPEN 
    Membership VP  - Erica Campisi 
    EF VP - Bonnie Smith 
    LAF VP  - Ursula Batz 
    Finance – Peggy Robinson 
    Recording Secretary  - Liz Bathgate 
    Corresponding Secretary - Barbara Jones 
    Nominating committee  - Liz Bathgate, Helene Carr, Ruth Leth, Barbara Jones 
    and Evelyn  Gertler 
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We’re on the Web! 
See us at: 

www.aauw.org 
(national site) 

 
http://aauw-hcv.org  
            (local site) 
 

 

Mem b er  N ew s 
 
 

Friends are saddened to hear of the recent passing of Adelaide 
Jenike, who joined the branch in 1979. Her many friends will miss 
her very much. 
 
Anne Taylor, who has been one of the assistants to the 
President  of Cal State East  Bay  is taking on a new position. 
She will be District Director for the off ice of 
Congressman Barbara Lee. Her new work phone will be 763-
0370. Her new email is Anne.Taylor@mail.house.gov. 
  
Please contact Corresponding Secretary Barbara 
Jones  if you have any news about a member. Friends want to be 
able to congratulate, to send get well wishes, or cards and notes of 
encouragement to others in the branch. Let's let our friends know we 
care. Contact Barbara at 538.0516 or email: bb_jones@pacbell.net 
 

 
BOOK REVIEW GROUP  

 
 The next meeting of the Book Review Group will be on 
Monday, April 21st, from 2-4, at the home of Dani Stonelake, 
19281 Edwin Markham Drive, Castro Valley. The group will be 
discussing Irene Nemirovsky's best-selling novel Suite Francaise. 
We will also discuss our plans for the Mary Mayer memorial at the 
new Castro Valley Library. Members are asked to bring their 
donations to the fund which will be forwarded to the library Capital 
Campaign with our request for the memorial.  
 All members are welcome to join us. We enjoy discussing 
and sharing books. If you need directions or have questions, call 
Dani at 881.4460. 
  
We're looking forward to seeing you there! 
 
 

DRAMA READING GROUP 
 
The play this month is Jitney by August Wilson . It is a drama set 
in the 70’s in a black town in America. It is a funky 70’s ride thru the 
political, familial and societal issues of these black members of a 
community. We will meet at Liz Bathgate’s home at 7:00pm 
on Wednesday April 2nd. 
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TAMALES TO FEED THE SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
 

 Helene Carr is planning an exciting event to benefit the Local Scholarship Fund.You, your family & 
friends are invited to a fiesta.  It’s going to be lots of fun, with Mexican food muy delicioso and some 
llively entertainment. 
 Featured will be:  Helene’s  homemade beef tamales  & chicken enchiladas.  Rice, beans, cole slaw, 
citrus fruit salad, & dessert will also be served. 
 

Saturday, May 10 
1:00 – 4:00pm 

Hill and Valley Club 
1808  B Street 

Hayward, California 
Adults:  $15.00  Children:  $7.00 

 
 May 10 will be here soon, so don’t delay!  Invite all your family and friends.  Send your 
completed registration (below) to:  Barbara Jones, 3595 Oakes Dr., Hayward,  CA  94542 
Contact Barbara, at 538-0516, if you have any questions. 
 

 
 

TAMALE DINNER RESERVATION FORM 
LOCAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

 
WHEN:  Saturday, May 10, 2008, 1:00 – 4:00 
WHERE:  Hill and Valley Club, 1808 B Street, Hayward 
COST:  $15.00 for Adults, $7.00 for Children 
 
Make checks payable to:  AAUW H/CV and send them to Barbara Jones.  Her address is 
listed above. 
 
 
NAME 
 
 
NUMBER OF GUESTS:                   @ $15.00 and  @ $7.00 
 
 
TOTAL AMOUNT:   $   
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Lois Mahaney 
1633 Via Amigos 
San Lorenzo, CA 
94580 
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